
DPAC Facilities Planning Subcommittee Meeting Minutes

October 28th, 2021 at 2:05pm

This meeting will be conducted via Zoom

Members:

Julianna DePaula – AS Dir of Activities, Student Representative - absent
Don Girard, Administration Representative
Rosbeli Gonzales, Student Representative - absent
Dagmar Gorman, CSEA Representative, Co-Chair
Alexis Gosselin, Student Representative - absent
Jeanine Grimes, Student Representative - absent
Judith Marasco, Faculty Representative
Catherine Matheson, Faculty Representative
Elisa Meyer, Faculty Representative
Judith Mosher, CSEA Representative
Daniel Phillips, Admin Representative, Co-Chair
Michael Roberts, CSEA Representative
Devin Starnes, Administration Representative
James Stevenson, CSEA Representative
Alicia Villalpando, Faculty Representative
Charlie Yen, Administration Representative - absent

Interested Parties:

Ferris Kawar

I. Call to Order

2:08

II. Public Comments

none

III. Approval of Minutes

Approval of Oct 14th, 2021 Minutes with corrections: Elisa moved, James seconded, approved unanimously, no abstentions

IV. Construction / Maintenance Update, as needed

Updated photos of construction projects can be found at the [SMC Bond Projects page](#) .

ESL Outdoor painting- sent to Judith in the chat

V. Safety Issues Update, as needed

- a. Cosmetology opened this week, Drop in services at SSC now on the web landing page.
 - i. Discussion, safety plan has 2-3 students per area, told to immediately leave after appt
- b. Implemented performance safety plans.
- c. Office hour protocols discussed, safety plans being developed
 - i. Faculty requested info ahead of time, working on Spring Syllabi
 - ii. Tell your chair you are interested in office hours/ they need to be able to gauge.

VI. Agenda

- a. All Gender Neutral: Nate Donahue & Steph Anderson, co-author of report delivered the documents and began a conversation.
 - a. Other institutions: are they single stalls or multiple stalls. Are other institutions converting multiple bathrooms to all gender?
 - b. Legislation passed in 2017- What is current legislation?
 - c. Concerns regarding sexual assault victims
 - d. Commitment on the part of senior staff to find solutions.
 - e. Long term solution: number of buildings that have a solution in them.
 - f. Balance both health safety of our students.
 - g. In the past discussed closing the stalls, openings are for maintenance. had brought forth a recommendation to DPAC.
 - h. Need to consider real issue of converting multi stall bathrooms to all gender
 - i. Greater support of multi stall bathroom more representative of a private bathroom for toilets.
 - j. Would like info some sense what it would take to convert the stalls, what are other schools offering private vs multi stalls,
 - k. Motion district take on the responsibility to address the inequity to our students by researching what is necessary and needed and spend what it takes to make all gender bathroom truly accessible to students.
 - l. Motion to support direction endorsement of notion district move expeditiously quickly most practical location single sue gender neutral bathrooms.
 - m. Individual use to reduce bullying
 - n. Building codes
 - o. Motion that the District support the necessary changes needed to provide all-gender restrooms both single and multi-use.**
- b. [Assembly Bill No. 367](#): providing menstrual products for free beginning January 2022

- a. Chris & Susan Fila did some research.
- c. November meeting options to be sent out.

VII. Future Agenda items

- a. Gender Neutral bathroom continued discussion
- b. Assembly Bill No. 367
- c. Preventative Maintenance
- d. HVAC results report when ready
- e. DPAC Facilities Goal: understanding the paperwork
- f. Math & Science and Art Complex building: what can be adjusted based on what we know now: COVID safety needs, Equipment and video needs, Hybrid classrooms, SSC & CMD opening issues or concerns
- g. Master Plan
- h. SMC Protocols:
 - i. Signage
 - ii. Room changes
- i. Report out to DPAC: Supposed to monthly. Define when, how and who

VIII. Announcements

The [Citizens Bond Oversight Committee](#) will be meeting on October 20th, 12pm.

IX. Adjournment

3:14